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ICC Website Provides ComEd Residential Customers with a “Price to Compare”


For the first time in ComEd’s history, residential customers are seeing electricity supply offers from multiple competitive providers.  While the state law allowed for this opportunity for almost nine years now, competitive providers of electric supply, called alternative retail electric suppliers, or simply suppliers, have only very recently begun to market offers to ComEd’s residential customers. What has been the norm for Illinois’ commercial and industrial customers for several years is now a new reality for the residential user of electricity.  Following the very first residential offer by a supplier in Illinois last spring, a number of additional competitive providers have launched a residential service for ComEd customers during the past two months. 


In order to educate residential customers about this new choice of electric suppliers, the Commission’s Office of Retail Market Development updated its electric consumer education website at pluginillinois.org. It provides residential customers with information about the various components of ComEd’s bill and explains which of those components to take into account when comparing it to an offer from a supplier. This so-called “Price to Compare” is an important factor when evaluating offers from competitive suppliers.  As the website explains, ComEd’s Price to Compare will change in June 2011, limiting any savings comparisons to the time period before then. Special attention is required for customers on ComEd’s space heating rate because those customers are unlikely to save money by switching to a competitive supplier.  

In addition, the updated website encourages residents to review the terms and conditions of any offer before agreeing to enroll with a retail electric supplier, including any potential early termination fees.   The website explains that ComEd has no incentive to treat customers of competitive suppliers differently because ComEd does not make a profit on the electric supply it purchases pursuant to a plan developed by the Illinois Power Agency (an independent government agency) and approved by the ICC. This means that ComEd will respond to electric service issues in the same manner as before as ComEd continues to be responsible for the safe and reliable delivery of electricity to your home. When you select an offer from a supplier, no disruption of service will occur and no technician will come to your home to flip a switch. The website also provides contact information for customers who have additional questions or want to file a complaint against a competitive supplier. 
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